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Co-op Community Champion 
We have been selected to be a Co-op Community Champions! Thank you to all 
Parents/Carers who attended this week.  We are pleased to let you know Cranwell 
Primary School were voted Community Champion at the Ruskington Member Forum 
on 15th March 2017.  Community Champions is Lincolnshire Co-op’s way of sharing 
profits with the local Community. 
What happens next? 
The period for which monies will be raised for our school is over a three-month period, 
September-November 2017.  The amount raised is based on: how much people shop, 
fundraising, collection boxes and carrier bag levy - so this amount could vary. 
Our charity/community group will be going into Ruskington store.  
At the end of the three-month period the school will receive a cheque or vouchers.   
We will remind parents nearer to the time. 
 

Homework Club -  Mathletics 
Parents at the Parents’ Forum last week asked if the school could run a homework club in 
school. Miss Rebecca Hill and Miss Naomi Herbert have kindly offered to trial a homework 
club which will allow children to complete Mathletics challenges set by their teachers if 
they are unable to finish the activities at home. The club will be trialed next term on a 
Monday and Wednesday lunchtime beginning on the 24th April.  
 

Gardening Club 
We are hoping to begin Garden Club after Easter for KS2.  We would be most grateful 
for any gardening equipment, plants, seeds, pots, etc..... We could also make great use 
of any unwanted garden furniture. 
Thank you. 
Tracey Bonfield and Sally Linfitt 

Parent Evenings 
Parent Evenings have been arranged for this week. The School Governors will be in school 
while Parent Interviews take place, providing refreshments and answering any questions 
you may have. They will also be handing out a short questionnaire for all parents to 
complete. 
The traditional Bookfair will also be available. The stalls will be displayed in the school 
hall for children to purchase books. The children will also have the opportunity during 
the week to visit the Bookfair with their class.  
 



Upcoming Events  
Parent Interviews & Bookfair  

Monday 20th - Wednesday 22nd March 2017 
 

Red Nose Day  

Friday 24th March 2017 
 

Healthy Day and Big Breakfast 
Thursday 30th March 

 
Thurston Trip – Year 5 

Monday 24th – 28th April 2017 

 
Grandparents’ Day 
Friday 26th May 2017 

 
This Academic year:  

Term 4 ends: Fri 31st Mar 2017 

Term 5 : Tuesday 18th Apr – Friday 26th May 2017 
Term 6 : Mon 5th Jun – Wednesday 19th July 2017 

 
Academic Year 2017-2018 

  
Term 1 Tuesday 5th September – Friday 20th Oct 2017 

Term 2: Tuesday 31st Oct – Tuesday 19th Dec 2017 

Term 3: Wed 3rd January – Fri 9th Feb 2018 
Term 4: Mon 19th Feb – Wed 28th Mar 2018 

Term 5 : Monday 16th Apr – Friday 25th May 2018 
Term 6 : Mon 4th Jun – Friday 20th July 2018 

  
  

  
  

 
 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Telephone 01400 261271 

Fax            01400 262217 

E-mail 

enquiries@cranwell.lincs.sch.uk 

or visit 

www.cranwell.lincs.sch.uk 
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Mathletes of the week for  
13 – 19th March were: 
Top child = Owen Wright 12,717 
Top classes: 
FS/KS1 = 2C  35,592 
KS2 = 4P  31,704 
 

Mathletics 

Headlice 
We have had a number of cases of head lice reported by parents. 
Please see the link below to help prevent and treat. 

If you would like a free head lice comb please pop into the office. 

http://www.nhs.uk/Conditions/Head-lice/Pages/Introduction.aspx 

Leaving or Posted? 
To help us plan for new admissions we would appreciate it if you 
could let us know if your child/children will be leaving Cranwell 
Primary School during the term. Many thanks! 

Children arriving before 8:45am 
Please can parents ensure that no children arrive at school prior to 
8:45am. Some children are congregating within the parents’ 
waiting area, and are not supervised. Please ensure when your 
children arrive at school, the parents’ waiting area and bike sheds 
are used appropriately and that children are not running around 
these areas. Thank you for your support in this matter.   

Bike Sheds and Car Park 
Can we please request that parents ensure that children are not 
running in and around the bicycle sheds or staff car park area. 
Please note, any loss, damage or theft of bikes and scooters in the 
sheds are not the responsibility of the School, but we do request all 
parents help in ensuring accidents do not happen within this area. 
Sadly the School gate was fixed a couple of weeks ago, and once 
again is broken. Please can we ensure children do not stand and 
swing on the gate.    
Your cooperation in this matter is greatly appreciated. 
  

Thank You 
Can I ask you all to spare a thought for all the local residents living 
around the school perimeter, especially in Cherry Tree Crescent, 
Sycamore Drive, Dehli Square and Baghdad Road. Please can we 
ensure we show full consideration and not park on, or obstruct any 
driveways. Also, can we please make sure children do not walk 
over people’s gardens in these areas! Many thanks for helping to 
respect our neighbours. 
Here at school we also try to promote to the children about cycle 

safety and being aware of pedestrians along the tight paths around 
school. If your child cycles to school, please help us to promote 
awareness of others, and ensure helmets are worn. 
 

Before and 

After 

School Club 
We have the provision 
of a before and after 
school club here at 
school. Details 
concerning how to book 
places are available on 
the school’s website at 
www.cranwell.lincs.sch.
uk/BeforeandAfterSchoo
lClub 
The club runs between 
the hours of 07:30am – 
08:45 am and 15:05pm 
– 17:30pm, during term 
time only. 
School will accept 
childcare vouchers from 
selected providers.  

SATs week for Key Stage 2 is nationally arranged for the week 
beginning 8th May 2017. All Year 6 children will be participating in 
the tests. Optional SATs for other year groups will be the following 
week. 
Year Two SATs testing will take place throughout May, and therefore 
it is particularly important that children are in school during this 
time. 
Year One Phonics Screening will be taking place during the week 
commencing 12th June 2017 and is a Government requirement.  
Therefore, please ensure your child is in school during this period. 
Absences during this time may be classified as unauthorised. 

Assessment Time 

mailto:enquiries@cranwell.lincs.sch.uk
http://www.cranwell.lincs.sch.uk/
http://www.nhs.uk/Conditions/Head-lice/Pages/Introduction.aspx

